18 August 2023

Response from a Meta spokesperson:

This fact check was applied by an independent fact checker and not Meta. If someone
disagrees with a rating applied to their content, they can request a review with the
fact checking organisation. Meta doesn’t believe companies like ours should decide
what’s true or false, so we partner with local, independent fact-checkers to identify
and review potential misinformation.



